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Ron Householder Remembered
Like so many quality race cars constructed 
in England, when the new 1973 Brabham 
BT40-37 arrived at Fred Opert’s shop in 
New Jersey, it did not linger too long on 
the east coast.  The next destination for 
this Brabham became Gresham, Ore. 
where Al Lader had his racing shop.  

The following story about this particular 
Brabham BT40 involves an overview about 
the three owners that has spanned over 40 
years.  It’s noteworthy that one of the first 
races for this car was at the Westwood, 
BC track, which is about 20 miles from 
Langley, BC, where it now resides with the 
current owner.

The first owner was Al Lader, who entered 
his Brabham in the 1973 Players Challenge 
Canadian Formula B series.  He installed 
a Lotus-developed Ford twin cam engine.  
This combination resulted in Lader post-
ing victories at the Westwood, Edmonton, 
Mosport Park and Debert circuits.  Now, 
one might think that winning four of 
the six race series that perhaps the driver 
would be a serious contender for the title.  
Sadly, that assumption would not be cor-
rect….

One of the series’ eligibility requirements 
for possibly winning the title was that the 
drivers had to be Canadian citizens!  The 
final results of this 1973 Players Formula B 
Championship show that Bill Brack from 
Toronto, ONT garnered 109 points on 
his way to the title, followed by Canadian 
drivers John Powell and Craig Hill.  The 
participating drivers from the United 
States were not awarded points for their 
respective efforts within the series.  The 
1974 Canadian Formula Atlantic series 
allowed non-Canadian drivers to score 
points.

Following this success, in late 1973 Lader 
sold his Brabham BT40 to Portland driver 
Ron Householder.  It was about this time 
when 14 year old Collin Jackson’s inter-
est in racing also began.  This interest led 
to an enduring and impacting friendship 
with Householder that lasted 40 years.

By Joe L. Rhodes

From 1974 to 1979 and along with Ron’s 
wife Claudine, Jackson became House-
holder’s crew member as the trio travelled 
up and down the west coast participat-
ing in both Sports Car Club of America 
(SCCA) and International Conference of 
Sports Car Clubs (ICSCC) events.  Jackson 
commented about this time.  “Ron basi-
cally taught me everything that I needed 
to know about working on that Brabham.”  
Little would Jackson know then, how valu-
able that education would become some 33 
years later….

Following the 1979 racing season, House-
holder stored his Brabham in an airplane 
hangar near Portland until 2012.  During 
the next 30 or so years leading towards 
2012, Householder continued to race 
a March 77, Ralt RT4 and Swift DB-4 
Formula Atlantic cars on west coast racing 
circuits.

Unfortunately, in 2012 Householder 
was diagnosed with terminal ALS (Lou 
Gehrig’s disease).  Knowing that his life 
was going to be significantly restricted 
and not knowing how much time he had 
left, Householder informed Jackson that 
he and Claudine had previously decided 
that the Brabham BT40 should have a new 
third owner.

Jackson then began to restore the car to 
the original racing condition when Lader 
drove it.  However, after being in storage 
for over 30 years, Jackson describes the 
condition of the Brabham.  “This race car 
was in very, very, very poor condition and 
even though we tried to restore it while 
Ron was still alive, it just wasn’t possible.”  

Sadly, after a year of determined persever-
ance, Ron Householder passed away on 
February 23, 2013. 

During the past 2-3 years, Jackson and 
Andy Pearson of Specialty Engineering 
have completed a quality restoration on 
the Brabham.  “We completed a ground-
up restoration of everything, including 
the tub, electrical systems, fuel cells, brake 
and hydraulic lines, brake calipers and 
even the dash had to be restored,” replied 
Jackson.  “Also, Arnie Loyning’s shop 
completed the BDA engine rebuild.”

This restoration was completed in 2015 
and Jackson has participated in a couple 
of vintage races.  For those of us that were 
privileged to know Ron Householder, 
Jackson’s descriptive words about this 75 
year racer are insightful.  “Ron was a pret-
ty special guy.  He lived to race and raced 
to live.” said Jackson.  “He was a huge 
figure in my life and we were very, very 
close.  Today, it’s surreal in driving this car 
because I worked on it 40 years ago!”
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Brainerd, Minnesota, July 6, 2015 
- Lux Performance Group came into 
Sunday’s “Ryan Companies Indepen-
dence Day Classic” sports car race look-
ing for a little luck. 

The Aloha, Oregon-based professional 
race preparation and engineering group 
found just what it was looking for at 
Brainerd International Raceway (BIR) 
as lead driver Cindi Lux (Aloha, Or-
egon) drove from the Trans Am Series’ 
TA3i class pole position to victory lane! 

Showing the overall team effort, trailing 
just off the rear-wing of Lux’s No. 45 
Lux Performance Group Dodge Viper 
ACR-X in both qualifying and the 100-
mile race was Sherwood, Oregon’s Steve 
Streimer in the No. 42 Lux entry. 

It was the first one-two finish for the 
team this season. Lux Performance, 
once a regular on the main stages of 
professional sports car racing, returned 
to the national scene for a limited num-
ber of races this year in anticipation of 
a full-season, championship attack in 
2016.

For Streimer, it was his second trip to 
the Trans Am class podium having won 
his debut at Homestead-Miami Speed-
way (HMS) early in the season. For 
Lux, the 12-time road racing champion, 
the drought has been longer. With only 
a handful of races on the schedule to 
begin with, Lux was forced to miss 
the HMS-race with a torn meniscus 
in her left knee. The following race, an 
extremely rare engine issue caused her 

to miss taking the green flag at Lime 
Rock Park on Memorial Day weekend. 
However, Independence Day weekend 
and the classic Minnesota track seemed 
to be the perfect match for breaking 
away from the cloud that had hovered 
over her.

From the opening test session on Fri-
day, July 3, the Fred Lux-led program 
had the 2.5-mile, 12-turn BIR facility 
well sorted. The pair of V10-powered, 
American-built supercars were at the 
top of the speed charts each day includ-
ing taking both spots on the front row 
of the class grid in Saturday qualifying. 

The race itself was more of the same 
as Lux took the early lead but Streimer 
brought the red No. 42 around the 
black 45 in the opening minutes. That 
order did not hold long before Lux re-
took the top spot and maintained it for 
the remainder of the 40-lap race.
 

Cindi Lux, Steve Streimer Make 1-2 Finish in Trans-Am
Steve Streimer and Cindi Lux celebrate the Lux Per-
formance 1-2 at Brainerd. Image by Chris Clark

TIRES
ALIGNMENT
SUSPENSION

Check out our website!
TracksideRaceTires.com

Trackside Motorsports
A Division of A-n-T TIRE AND WHEEL
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Your Race Tire Headquarters 8131 N. Interstate Ave.
Portland, OR  •  503-236-2106

http://www.tracksideracetires.com
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portlandhomesforcars.com

Mark Scholz
503-703-0618
mark@m-homes.net
Oregon Broker

specializing in homes with large garages

if you are thinking about selling your 
home, now is a great time. I can help you 

find the hidden equity in your home!

I have buyers waiting 
for homes today!

Licensed Oregon Broker

RACING

M
 REALTY

• Forest Heights area

• 5 bedrooms

• 4800 square feet

• 3 car garage

• 900 square foot shop

• 2-bedroom suite downstairs

• $650K

New Sanctioning Body Takes Over Maryhill Hill Climb
For the past fifteen years, SOVREN has 
sanctioned the Maryhill Loops Hill 
Climb event. In September of 2014, the 
Sovren E-Board voted to discontinue 
support of the Maryhill event. 

After this decision. A dedicated group 
of supporters from within Sovren 
moved forward with a plan to form a 
new separated organization that would 
sanction the Maryhill event from 2015 
and thereafter into the future.

The new organization’s name is 
the   “Maryhill Vintage Hillclimb 
Association” and the MVHA will 
partner with the other existing 
organizations that make the event 
happen each and every year.  
These organizations include the 
Maryhill Museum of Art, the 
Goldendale Motorsports Association,  
the Yakima Valley Sports car Club, 
Strictly British Sports Car Club, and the 
Goldendale Chamber of Commerce.

The hill climb will continue 
as in the past with this year’s 
date being October 3-4, 2015, 
which includes the Saturday 
car at the Museum and the 
Hill climb on Sunday.

The rules for entering and running the 
event are the same as last year with a 
maximum of Fifty (50) entries.

This will include race cars, rally cars, 
Karts, and Motorcycles.
There will be no online Registration at 
this time.

Entry Fee is the same as in the past 
at $250+tax and T-Shirts available at 
$15.00+tax.

If you wish to enter the event, 
send a request for entry form to   
maryhillvintagerace@comcast.net 
and a form will be returned to you that 
will have an address to send to with 
your check.

For additional information, you may 
call Starke Shelby at 206-230-0203,   
starke@nwinsctr-mi.com or David 
Johnston at 360-459-0783 or email to 
maryhillvintagerace@comcast.net. 

Photo by Doug Berger

OK, this isn’t Maryhill, but 
it will look a lot like this. 
Really it will. 

http://www.portlandhomesforcars.com
mailto:maryhillvintagerace@comcast.net
mailto:starke@nwinsctr-mi.com 
mailto:maryhillvintagerace@comcast.net
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The Vintage Racing Club of Brit-
ish Columbia announced today 

that the twenty‐eighth running of 
its annual marquee race weekend, 
the British Columbia Historic Motor 
Races (BCHMR), will be held on Au-
gust 22 and 23, 2015, at the Mission 
Raceway Park – Road Course, Mis-
sion, British Columbia.

This event has run since 1981. The 
races were first staged at the famous 
Westwood track in Coquitlam and
then moved to their current home at 
the multi‐purpose racing complex at 
Mission. 

The VRCBC’s British
Columbia Historic Motor Races 
is the largest vintage race event in 
Western Canada and is a significant 
event in
the Pacific Northwest, with typically 
100 vintage and historic racing cars 
and several thousand spectators in
attendance.

For 2015, the BCHMR is bringing 
back the popular Hagerty Formula 
Festival featuring the very quick 
pure‐bred
open wheel and sports racing cars. 
The plans for 2015 also include a 
special race for vintage and historic 
sedans and sports cars of the types 
that we all remember from our 
younger days.

Returning as well for the 2015 event 
is the “Ride in a Real Racing Car 
Event” where fans can (for a nominal
contribution) go for a ride on the 
track with an actual racing driver in 
one of the day’s cars during a dedi-
cated
period held over the lunch break 
each of the two event days.

The BCHMR is always popular with 
classic car enthusiasts as well. They 

can display their fascinating cars in a
special spectator area, known as 
“The Field of Dreams”, creating a 
unique show of its own. Adding to 
the
overall festival atmosphere are 
the many sponsors’ booths offer-
ing everything from automobilia 
and artwork, to automotive prod-
uct displays. The food concessions, 
informative track‐side commentary 
and excellent grandstand viewing, 
all make this an entertaining week-
end for families as well as long‐time 
motorsports enthusiasts.

The VRCBC is currently working 
on a full line‐up of interesting rac-
ing cars, racing celebrities and fun 
activities.
As these are finalized, they will be 
announced on both the Club’s web-
site: www.vrcbc.ca and the event
website www.bchmr.ca, as well as 
through the press.

The VRCBC is a non‐profit organiza-
tion of enthusiasts that organizes a 
series of racing‐related activities and
events, including the annual 
BCHMR weekend. The purpose of 
the VRCBC is to encourage the res-
toration,
racing and exchange of information 
concerning vintage sports and racing 
automobiles. 

The Club members’ philosophy is to 
encourage participation, sportsman-
ship and display of these vehicles 
in their natural state ‐ on the race 
track.

For more information about the 
BCHMR, including sponsorship 
opportunities, please contact Tom 
Johnston at
tomjohnston@shaw.ca or 604 922 
2722.

VRCBC Announces Dates for Vintage Races at Mission, B.C.

http://www.vrcbc.ca
http://www.bchmr.ca
mailto:tomjohnston@shaw.ca
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Classified Marketplace

Vintage MG Midget
Jim Sterling’s blue and white #27 
Midget is for sale. Very reliable well 
sorted Vintage race car. 
$15,000
20Ft Pace enclosed trailer available 

Call for details - Jim Sterling 
360-430-2906

Race Cars For Rent
1991 BMW 325i in Pro3 Trim
Full Cage, Fire system, 5 point Har-
ness, adjustable shocks, swaybars, all 
bushings delron Engine has had a fresh 
rebuild (rings/hone/bearings/head and 
valve job/decked block...) 

2 sets of tires, trailer available if needed. 

Can run in PRo3 class and or EIP class.
 
Mark Estes

http://www.pro3-racing.com/
503-734-7355  (leave message or text)

Race Photos Needed 

Hey friends of Garth and Fred at 
Trackside Motorsports - 
We are looking for some fresh race 
photos for ads in several racing 
publications. If you are a customer 
and have  some cool photos please 
send them to: Ed LaPlante, signs@
magneticsignpdx.com

Photo credit given if needed
No guarantees we will use your 
photo but if it’s a great photo and 
fits our format we’d love to see it.

Thanks Garth & Fred

Authorized Dealer for 
Spec Racer Ford

503-970-9871
flatoutpdx@comcast.net

VINTAGE FORMULA FORD

1982 Royale RP31 – SN37
Ivey engine – very crisp and fresh
3 sets of wheels – one wheel needs some straightening. Three 
weekends on American Racer slicks, older Rains on second set of 
rims. 

New rear uprights, new rear wheel bearings in 2013. New five-point 
belts in 2011. Halon Extinguisher system (engine bay and cockpit 
nozzles). New Odyssey battery in 2011 (sealed lead-acid motorcycle 
style). Full set of Hewland gears in carrying case. 

Nice set of specialty parts, including extra nose and assorted ball-
end bushings. Suspension is very well sorted and tested. Complete 
car history with SCCA logbooks, record of owners.

Privately-built trailer – a usable “work in progress” enclosed trailer
Converted from a light boat trailer – single axle w/14” Chevrolet 
rims
Long trough-style wheel channels, over-tire retaining straps. Steel-
tube frame 90% complete, two-doors at rear (framed). Electric 
winch ready for attachment

Asking $16,000 – car located in Corvallis – shown by appointment 
only. Call Bill Gellatly (503) 867-6514 for additional details

http://www.pro3-racing.com/
mailto:signs@magneticsignpdx.com
mailto:signs@magneticsignpdx.com
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Driver’s Suits 
R.J.S. Racing Equipment SFI-5, brand 
new, never used extra- large sized for 
5’-9” 240 lb driver. Originally paid 
$470.00, will sell for $250.00. 

R.J.S. Racing Equipment SFI-1, slightly 
used, large sized, single layer (requires 
Nomex long johns), will sell for $150.00. 

Design 500 RaceWear SFI-5, medium-
sized, worn only a couple of times, will 
sell for $150.00.

All suits have been dry-cleaned, and are 
spotless.
Call Richard at (541) 278-1150 or 
raullian@q.com 

For Sale:  1995 Neon ACR, ex SSB.  
Three sets of wheels, factory shop 
manuals, good assortment of useful 
spare parts.  $2500.
Contact Austin Smith - asmith73@
hotmail.com or 541 593-2495

Classified Marketplace

Want to keep your racing skills up 
year round? 

Install a complete race simulator com-
plete with large screen, g force creation, 
surround sound, and custom software 
as well as a library of publicly available 
software. 

Virtually all familiar tracks and race 
cars are available. There are 2 simula-
tors available, so you can race head to 
head with friends.  Great for training 
new drivers for the track, or for slick 
street conditions.  These are moving 
seat systems designed and built by 
Keith Maher, of Portland. 

The original cost was $5,100 per system 
plus a projector and big screen display 
costing $1,400. 
Will sell a system without display for 
$3,500. 

You can use a big screen TV instead of 
the projector. The ideal size is about 50 
inches. Offering system complete with 
projector and screen for $4,200 each. 

Contact Johnny Humphries - johnny-
humphreys@comcast.net

Estate Sales & Appraisals
Life changes frequently require valua-
tion and liquidation of 
personal property.  My twenty-plus 
years of experience can help you with 
full estate sales, downsizing, moves and 
appraisals for estates, dissolution and 
insurance purposes.
All services are personalized and confi-
dential. Free consultations.
Shirley Sanders, 503-762-1272
RedSignEstateSale@gmail.com

mailto:raullian@q.com 
mailto:asmith73@hotmail.com
mailto:asmith73@hotmail.com
mailto:johnnyhumphreys@comcast.net
mailto:johnnyhumphreys@comcast.net
mailto:RedSignEstateSale@gmail.com
http://www.frankhuntphoto.com

